RECREATION PATH COMMITTEE

June 2, 2008

The Recreation Path Committee held its regular monthly meeting on Monday, June 2, 2008, at 7:00 pm in the small conference room at the city office building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Lou Bresee, Chair; David Jacobowitz, Vice Chair; Ed Darling, Secretary; Bill Cimonetti, Rick Hubbard, Barry Carris, Greg Goyette, Leslie Carew

ALSO PRESENT:  Tom Hubbard, Recreation Director; Brian Precourt, Precourt Investments, Inc.; Bill Nedde, Krebs & Lansing; Jeff Feussner & John Hausner, HDI; Dorene Quesnel, James Smith, Howard Goldberg, Jim Olinger, residents of Indian Creek.

Residents of the Indian Creek Development expressed concerns about the plan for the path that would go through the proposed Heatherfield Development. They were concerned about where the path would connect with Indian Creek Road. They believe this road is too narrow and curving, and has too steep a descent to accommodate a connection with the proposed path from Heatherfield, and that such a path would jeopardize the safety of bikers and drivers. The road is approximately 25-feet wide, which would accommodate 11-foot wide vehicle lanes, and leave three feet for a bike lane on the side.

Indian Creek Road is a private road; should there be an accident, concern was expressed for who would be liable? This proposed path could also attract skate-boarders, who could also be endangered. The Indian Creek residents who spoke at the meeting believe this proposed path is redundant because of the existing path on Dorset St. 

A comparison was made with a similar situation in the Stonehedge Development, where a steeply descending road connects with a recreation path.

One question relating to this proposed path is whether or not there is an easement through Ridgewood. If there is, then the committee sees value in the Heatherfield path because it could connect with a path through Ridgewood to Swift St. It was mentioned that one of the missions of the City is to connect neighborhoods.

The committee reiterated interest in this connection and unanimously voted again in favor of recommending this path to the DRB for its approval.  It would be a good way to connect the residential neighborhoods.  

Brian Precourt, representing Precourt Investments, presented a plan for a proposed building for Affordable Dentures. We looked at a plan for an easement for a path behind the proposed building. The committee is in favor of his plan.

The minutes of the April 29, 2008 meeting were approved.

We discussed the recent meeting with the Planning Commission. One of the main presentations at this meeting was the announcement that the existing and future recreation paths, easements, biking facilities and lanes along all the major arteries will be part of the official city map.

In connection with the future repaving of Route 116, the City is requesting 11-foot vehicles lanes with 4-foot bike lanes on each side.
In connection with the future repaving of Spear St, Lou will confer with Bruce Hoar about the 30-foot width of the street and will discuss a location of the bike path on the side, or sides, of the street, to maximize the potential of bike paths on Spear St.

The committee would like to have an update on the current South Village Development. One question we have relates to whether or not the pedestrian paths in the development would be private or public.

The MPO is studying Kimball Ave. and other streets to measure for 11-foot vehicle lanes.

AOT Grant update—We believe the process goes as follows: Portions of the path location still need an archaeological analysis. After that study, the DRB needs to approve the plan, then an Act 250 permit will be needed, then construction can begin.  An RFP will be going out soon.

The meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm.

The date of the July meeting will be set later and communicated to the committee.

Respectfully submitted,

Ed Darling, Secretary

